Australian Capital Territory

Liquor (Permit Fee Refund) Determination
2021 (No 2)

Disallowable instrument DI2021-294

made under the

Liquor Act 2010, section 227 (Determination of fees)

EXPLANATORY STATEMENT

This instrument is the Liquor (Permit Fee Refund) Determination 2021 (No 2).

The Liquor Act 2010 (the Act) regulates the supply of liquor in the ACT. Fees for
liquor licences and permits are determined by the Minister under section 227 of the
Act. Fees determined by the Minister for each licence or permit category are listed in
the Liquor (Fees) Determination 2021 [D12021 144] (the Fees Determination).

This instrument should be read with section 56 of the Legislation Act 2001. Section
56 (5)(g) allows the Attorney-General to make a disallowable instrument that
conditionally or unconditionally entitles a class or classes of persons to a refund of an
application fee paid for a liquor permit.

Due to the COVID-19 restrictions in Canberra in late June 2021, and subsequent
lockdown commencing 12 August 2021, Access Canberra wishes to issue refunds to
liquor permit holders who have paid liquor permit application fees but have had to
cancel their events in the following circumstances:

a)

b)

The permit-holder has paid application fees prior to the commencement of the
Liquor (COVID-19 Emergency Response—Licence Fee Waiver and Reduction)
Declaration 2021 (No 1) [DI2021-54] and has cancelled their event due to
lockdown restrictions in the Territory; and

Permit-holders who have paid application fees for a future event outside the
prescribed period for waiver under the Liquor (COVID-19 Emergency
Response—Permit Fee Waiver) Declaration 2021 (No 2) [DI2021-189]
(repealed) but within the prescribed period under the Liquor (COVID-19
Emergency Response—Permit Fee Waiver) Declaration 2021 (No 3) [DI2021-
209] who may need to cancel their events due to the uncertainties of the
COVID-19 public health emergency.
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Receiving refunds for events that have had to be cancelled due to COVID-19
restrictions will provide some financial relief to permit holders.

The instrument will expire on 27 August 2022.

Authorised by the ACT Parliamentary Counsel—also accessible at www.legislation.act.gov.au



